PRESIDENT C.A. (Obie) O'Brien 164 Huber Ave. Williamstown, NJ. 08094

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT Rich Howell 324 Aberdeen Road Williamstown, NJ, 08094

SECRETARY TREASURER Pete Mathieu 1635 Timberline Drive Altoona, PA. 16601-9526

RECORDING SECRETARY Norman Laudenslager 805 Church Road Oreland, PA. 19075

March 28, 2011

Mr. Ron Kloos, International Vice President TCU/IAM 3 Research Place Rockville, MD. 20850

MACHINISTS COUNCIL

PUBLIC RELATIONS DIRECTOR Robert D. Miller 214 West Southey Ave. Altoona, PA. 16602

MNPL DIRECTOR (EAST) Thomas Santone 3016 Balsa St. York, PA. 17404

MNPL DIRECTOR (WEST) Todd R. Fichera 86 S. 26th Street Pittsburgh, PA. 15203

LEGAL COUNCIL Stuart W. Davidson, Esq. Willig, Williams & Davidson

Subject:

65th Pennsylvania State Council of Machinists Convention – Invitation

Dear Sir and Brother:

As a follow-up to your conversation with Obie O'Brien, President of the PA. State Council of Machinists and Rich Howell, Executive Vice President at the MNPL National Planning Committee Convention held in Albuquerque, NM, it is our sincere pleasure to extend to you an invitation to attend and participate as a guest speaker at the 65th annual Pennsylvania State Council of Machinists Convention. We would also like to extend an invitation to a member of each TCU Local Lodge located in the state of Pennsylvania to also attend the convention.

In addition, we are including a copy of the PSCM bylaws.

The conference will be held at the Holiday Inn Holidome & Conference Center; 2000 Loucks Road; York, PA: 17404. Telephone (717) 846-9500; Fax (717) 767-1973.

The Call to Order will be Monday June 20, 2011 at 9:00 am, and will continue through Wednesday, June 22, 2011 until all business has been completed.

It is also our pleasure to invite you and the other TCU/IAM members as our guest to the Charity Bowl to benefit Guide Dogs of America on Monday evening June 20, 2011 and also to attend the banquet Tuesday evening June 21, 2011.

May we kindly ask that your intentions be known to Pete Mathieu at 814-935-0827 or peteiamaw@atlanticbb.net by April 20, 2011 so that our agenda may be arranged accordingly.

Mr. Ron Kloos March 28, 2011 Page Two

If overnight stays are required, please make reservations by May 15, 2011 to ensure lodging at the Holiday Inn at the address mentioned above. Be sure to tell the desk clerk that you are with the PA. State Council of Machinists to insure that you receive the special rate of \$94.00 plus tax for each night – which includes free breakfast.

If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Pete Mathieu at 814-935-0827 or peteiamaw@atlanticbb.net

Thanking you for your consideration in this matter.

With best wishes, we remain,

C. R. OBin

Fraternally yours,

C.A. O'Brien, President

PSCM

Pete Mathieu, ST

Can demather

PSCM

Rich Howell, Ex. VP

Rich Howell.

PSCM

cc Robert Roach, Jr., GVP

Lynn D. Tucker, Jr. GVP